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PIAC Policy Group
MEETING NOTES
October 4, 2011

Members Present: Marty Stockton, Linda Nettekoven, Joleen Jensen-Classen, Glenn Bridger, Greg Greenway, Kyle Brown, Paul Leistner.
Members Absent: Jimmy Brown, Elizabeth Kennedy-Wong.
Welcome and Introductions
Welcome to two new members:  Greg Greenway and Kyle Brown. Group members introduced themselves and talked about their backgrounds and what drives their interest in public involvement and PIAC.
Annual Assessment

Group members discussed feedback on the draft Annual Assessment from the full PIAC.

Full PIAC feedback:

· Desiree:  Question #10—ask for name of the group; ask for link to the group’s website 
· Linda: ask whether group’s agenda/minutes are available

· Kelly:  OMF has many smaller bureaus under one organizational umbrella (e.g. BTS, Purchasing, etc.); should OMF just fill out one form for the entire organization or have each of the component program fill it out; Kelly said the assessment form could go to all the units, but needs to go through the chief administrative officer.

· Marty:  Suggested asking each bureau about their internal organizational structure for how they manage public involvement (centralized vs. decentralized/fragmented); Desiree agreed.
· Marty:  ask about ongoing professional staff development/training and professional networking (e.g. participation on PIAC, CPIN, IAP2—Cascade Chapter, other groups)

· Mohamed: For check box’s “No,” good to ask them to explain.
· Jimmy:  Are questions chosen with idea of what should be happening in mind? Paul—“yes.”

· Desiree:  Question #2: reference to FTE may be hard for bureau to calculate; better to ask about dedicated staff positions—easier for them to answer.

· Linda:  if they have a bureau public involvement plan, ask them how it is disseminated and used.

· Carri:  Could one person fill this out, or might a number of people have to be involved/consulted? Paul—Probably one person would take the lead, but would consult with other staff to get all the information.

· Desiree:  To whom would PIAC direct the request to fill out the form; top of bureau of lower down; best to “start at the top” to make sure it’s taken seriously and gets done. Paul—assumed would have Mayor/Commissioners pass request down to the bureau directors.
· Glenn:  Have the bureau directors tell PIAC who they assigned to fill out the form.

· Jimmy:  The City Auditor requires bureaus to fill out an annual form to report on public involvement for their capital projects.

	Clarification:  In March 2008, the City Auditor completed a report titled "Public Participation in Capital Projects" (Report #347) (http://www.portlandonline.com/auditor/index.cfm?a=188491&c=46297).

Recommendation #1 on pp. 10-11 recommends that PBOT and the Water Bureau: 

--develop public participation policies

And for individual capital projects:

--conduct an initial project assessment

--create a public involvement plan

--include ongoing assessment and project updates  

--conduct an evaluation of the process at the end

A staff person in Audit Services told Paul that they'd done two follow-ups with the Water Bureau on the audit recommendations, the last of which was on 12/10. She said the last they'd heard the Water Bureau was still working on its agency public involvement policy. She also said that Audit Services does not require bureaus to report to their office on the bureau's capital improvement efforts by project (they've only asked for a couple updates from bureaus on their progress toward implementing the audit recommendations).
Jimmy is checking into the status of the Water Bureau plan and implementation of the other audit recommendations.



· Kelly:  What about the distinction between people who do public involvement as one pat of the job duties vs. people who are dedicated public involvement staff? 
· Jimmy: Ask how a bureau defines public involvement. Does the bureau include “outreach” as part of its “public involvement?” The Water Bureau has two staff people assigned to “public involvement” and 15 assigned to “community outreach.”

· Mike:  Who will gather and analyze this data collected by this form? Afifa responded that the Policy Group would take the lead on this. Paul noted that PIAC’s proposed 5-year strategic budget proposal includes a request for additional staff who could help in gathering, analyzing, and reporting on data collected.

PIAC members said they wanted the Policy Group to bring back a revised draft of the Annual Assessment Form for additional by the full PIAC group.
Policy Group feedback/discussion:
Group members discussed the role of city boards, commissions, and advisory committees. Linda suggested we ask whether each of these bodies makes its minutes and agendas easily accessible to the public. Marty suggested setting some city-government-wide expectations for how these bodies operate. Currently, processes and practices vary widely across the different bodies. Marty suggested convening all city staff who staff boards and commissions at some point to share experiences and information. Linda suggested finding out who establishes the charge for each of these bodies.

Group member discussed rewording Question #15 (which asks what help a bureau might need or want to do better public involvement). Greg suggested adding this as a separate additional question. Linda suggested asking information and/or training support bureaus need.
Marty suggested replacing the “COMMENT” throughout the document—it sounds a little harsh. Group member suggested alternatives: “Tell us More.” “Any more?” “Additional Comments.”.

Greg asked whether this form will go out with a cover letter that provides bureaus with context about the form? Paul said “yes”—we’ll do a cover memo with context and helpful information similar to the one that went out announcing the new FIPIS form. 

Group members suggested that when someone checks a “NO” box, we should ask them to explain. Joleen and Marty said people won’t just check “NO”. Greg asked whether we can follow up with them. Group members said, “yes.” Paul said we can make it clear in the cover letter that our hope and expectation is that people will provide more information.

Marty said the feedback from bureaus on the support they need could help set priorities for the PIAC best practices group.

Next Steps

Paul will revise the annual assessment form and get a revised draft out to the Policy Group members to review before the next PIAC meeting.
